Gl Bill Add/Drop Policy

VA benefits are awarded to students based on full-time enrollment at the University. When a Gl Bill
student considers adding or dropping courses at the university, it may create an unexpected bill for the
student or could result in the VA seeking reimbursement from the student, respectively. Gl Bill
students should consult with their academic advisor as well as the Director of Veterans Affairs if they
intend to add or drop a class.

Intent to add or drop a class should be reported to the Director of Veterans Affairs, Rodman 244. Before
finalizing the decision to add or drop a class, the Director of Veterans Affairs will counsel the student as
to feasible alternatives and possible consequences which could affect the student’s status, progress to
graduation, benefits, or payments under the Gl Bill.

Failure to report adding or dropping a class could result in underpayment or overpayment of
Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) benefits. Additionally, unreported dropping of classes by Chapter
33 students could also cause in an unanticipated loss of additional benefits such as housing allowance or
book stipend.



